

St Anne's Church Academy @Hewish & @West Wick



Term 6 Friday 9th July 2021

Dear parents and carers,

I cannot believe that this is the penultimate newsletter of the year! It has been a very challenging and unpredictable year. We have all done our absolute best to ensure that our children have everything they need. As I walk around the school and talk to the children, they have grown so much (and not just on height!) Their knowledge has grown, their confidence has grown and their character has grown. Seeing the first of the year 6 productions last night demonstrated that very clearly. All the children persevered and showed resilience. They helped each other and were so confident. I could not have been more proud of them. I cannot wait to see the Hewish production on Monday. The children all did their absolute best and that is exactly what excellence looks like.

Have a lovey weekend everyone.

Good luck to the England team. Hopefully they will show a little bit of excellence too!

Emma Hardy-Smith

emma.hardysmith@stannesprimaryschool.co.uk

Follow me on Twitter @StAnnes EHS



PTFA VIRTUAL SUMMER FAIR

The virtual summer fair is still open over the weekend so if you haven't visited it yet, there is still time. There are some brilliant raffle prizes on offer.

Please use this link:

https://patchworkit.com/39254/stannes

Thank you to our PTFA who work so hard to support our school. We would love to welcome new PTFA members in September. We will be planning community events as the restrictions come to an end and would welcome willing volunteers. Look out for more information about joining our PTFA shortly.



Join us here: https://patchworkit.com/39254/

MONDAY

Tulip photography will be on site on Monday to take class pictures, therefore we request that all children wear their full school uniform. We appreciate that many of you and our children will be staying up late on Sunday night (I am keeping my fingers crossed that the match does not go to extra time) but the photographer has a very tight schedule and photos will be taken from the very start of the school day. Please do your best to bring children to school at the usual time so they don't miss out on being in the photos. We will all be a bit sleepy but will make sure everyone has a lovely day regardless of the Sunday's outcome. If you are unable to bring your child to school at the usual time, please let the school office know.

ST ANDREWS FOODBANK

St Andrew's Church in Congresbury provide food parcels for families in the community, but they are running low on resources and would greatly appreciate any donations we can make. They particularly need donations of non-perishable food items, canned and dried goods. You can bring donations into school and we will pass them on to St Andrew's.



BREAKFAST CLUB AND AFTER SCHOOL PROVISION

Please don't miss out on enrolling your children into the new breakfast club at WW. We have recruited a great Breakfast club crew who will ensure your children have a very positive start to the school day. Breakfast will be provided as well as games, crafts, use of our active track and an opportunity to catch up with friends before the start of the day. Breakfast club provision will start on Monday 6th September. Sessions will start at 7:30am. The cost of a session will start at the introductory price of £3:50 for a breakfast session and £4:25 to include the shuttle to Hewish. We are asking that you book sessions for the whole term so that we can ensure appropriate staffing levels are in place. Please contact us if this is a problem (ie. shift work) and we will accommodate you with an adhoc booking. Please spread the word about this new exciting venture for St Anne's.

Please follow this link to book by Monday 12th July (booking will close after this date) https://forms.gle/zZAMcBtjmRrEWCsy5

NUT-FREE SCHOOL

I know this is always on the newsletter but it is **VERY** important. Please can we remind everyone that we are a **nut-free school** and that snacks and lunch boxes must **not** contain anything nutty, including chocolate hazelnut spreads like Nutella and peanut butter. This is to ensure the safety of our children who can have severe allergic reactions to nuts. Your consideration and cooperation is greatly appreciated.



DIARY DATES

Year 6 Leavers' Class of 2021@Hewish

Production of 'Go for Gold' Monday 12th July

Year 6 leavers celebration worship @ WW – **Thursday 15**th **July 10:30am** – 1 Ticket per family. Year 6 leavers celebration worship @ Hewish – **Friday 16**th **July 10am** – 1 Ticket per family.

Thursday 2nd September – Start of term Thursday 14th October – End of term 1 for pupils.

OPEN EVENING

Dates for your diary. Come and visit our fantastic trust secondary academies.



